
Exalted Ruler Bill Costa 

 

 

 

  The Grass Valley Elks is a very historic Lodge. I 
remember performing in a ritual contest at Grass Valley Lodge when I 
was Lecturing Knight in 2019. We were honored to perform in this 
building which made me feel proud to be an Elk. That year we won the 
honor of attending the State competition to perform in that ritual. Bob 
Souza, Phil Bettencourt, and Neil Bielski were our coaches. Pretty 
strict, I might add, but always had a positive thing to say. I think I 
learned more from Phil about speech skills than I did in school. This 
was a great team. I wish we could put together another ritual team as 
strong as they were. It was a bad year to practice because of Covid and 
partly because I couldn’t put together a team of officers to have ritual 
practice so all could learn their parts and movements. All you potential 
officers step up so the team and go to state again. 

I have been asked to come forward with names of members who 
would be interested in becoming an officer for the next leadership 
change. I have two members who might want to be involved, but no 
commitments have been confirmed. If anyone knows of members who 
would like to be involved, please see, or call me. Time is getting short. 
 
On another note, on Tuesdays, we have a variety of different meals. 
Watch the weekly blast we email out for different menus. If you’re not 
getting the weekly news blast, please let me know, or you can call me 
at the number below. I’m at the Lodge Tuesday at 4:30 or 5:00 PM and 
on Wednesdays from 11:30 to 3:30. Have no fear. All the members are 
friendly. If not, all you have to do is sit down and introduce yourself 
and start a conversation. It’s really simple: come in, have a great lunch, 
and meet and speak to any officer. Shuffleboard and card games are 
going on behind the wall of the bar. Card games are also going on in 
the main meeting room. 
 
I want to thank all members who attend the birthday dinners. It has 
been a great success. Thank you, Kathy Moyer, for an excellent job. 
 
Fraternally 
Bill Costa, Exalted Ruler 
(916) 205-2715 
bfcosta@yahoo.com 
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The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday:  3-6:30PM 
Wednesday:  9AM-4PM 

Thursday:  On Lodge Meeting nights 3-7:30PM 
Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Linda Simmons 

530-887-1638 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising:  

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

                 Elks Lodge Officers 
 

Exalted Ruler – Bill Costa 

Leading Knight- Bob Souza 

Loyal Knight – Lisa Haynes  

Lecturing Knight – Jim Darnell  

Secretary – Bill Chelonis 

Treasurer – John Madeiros 

Tiler - Rudy Pelzman 

Esquire - Chuck Cooper  

Chaplain – Joyce Costa  

Inner Guard – Terry Houk 

Organist - Linda Wismar  

5th Year Trustee – Kathy Madeiros  

4th Year Trustee – Gary Cupler  

3rd Year Trustee  - Jimmy Mullenix 

2nd Year Trustee – Patricia Hall 

1st Year Trustee – Jack Meylink 
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From the Desk of the Secretary – Bill Chelonis 

 An interesting item comes up now and then that I 
receive from a member dealing with their wish to dimit (transfer) 
to another lodge for whatever reason. Grand Lodge (GL) Statutes 
state in Section 14.110 that the required dues will be paid before 
a dimit can be granted. In other words, a Member of our Lodge 
who is delinquent in their dues cannot receive a dimit to another 
Lodge without first paying their current dues (a minimum of six 
months dues if the dimit request is within that time period that a 
request is made.). The Secretary of the Lodge issuing a Transfer 
Dimit shall send the Dimit to the Lodge to which transfer was 
requested and notify the Member, requesting him to contact the 
local Secretary, giving them his name and address. Other items to 
note in this Section state a dimit cannot be granted to a member 
against whom charges, or misconduct, are pending (not that we 
have anyone in this position currently). If a member wishes to 
affiliate (join) our Lodge, they must pay the affiliation fee, which 
is fixed by each Lodge in its By-Laws. Ours is $25 and must be 
current in their dues. 
As always, if you need to get a hold of me, call my cell phone 

(530-570-8896) or email me at b.chelonis@att.net and I will be 

more than happy to assist you. 

Fraternally Yours 
Bill Chelonis PDDGER, 
Lodge Secretary 
 
 

http://www.auburnelks.org/
mailto:auburnelks@gmail.com
mailto:genfreak@pacbell.net
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Veterans Corner 
 
It is October, and Fall is here. Hopefully, the September record-
setting heat waves are behind us. So now, let's look forward to a 
beautiful and enjoyable Fall.  
 
Next month is our 15th annual Veterans luncheon. It is always free 
to our Veterans. However, their guests will have to fork out $15-
$20 for their meal. This amount has yet to be determined. The 
cost of doing business keeps going up, and the price of the guest's 
meal has not. I know that you will understand. The Veterans meal 
looks similar to last year's lunch, tri-tip, chicken, and all the usual 
fixin's. There will be a vegetable and a potato dish as well. Next 
month I will be more specific. Remember, ask your friends, 
members, and non-members who are Veterans to come on down 
and partake. The luncheon will be on Monday, November 7, 2022. 
This event will begin at 11 am for cocktails, and lunch will start at 
noon. For this event, I will accept donations at the Lodge meetings 
and any other time I am at the Lodge. This is to recognize those 
who support our veterans and help defray the cost of the meal. 
Please call me if you have any questions (my cellphone number is 
listed below). 
 
It is quite easy for those wonderful members who would like to 
donate to the Auburn Elks 1691 Veterans fund. Send a check to 
the Auburn Elks Lodge 1691, 195 Pine Street, Auburn, CA 95603, 
care of the Lodge Veterans Fund. The Lodge Secretary will see 
your donation is placed in the Veterans Fund. It will not go to the 
Grand Lodge. Or you can leave a sealed envelope with your 
donation (cash or check) at the bar. The bartender will see that I, 
or the Secretary, receive your donation. Please put your name 
inside the envelope with "Veterans Fund" on the outside. Our 
fund supports our local Veterans in need. Fortunately, Placer 
County has identified only 42 homeless Veterans in the entire 
county, and as of the last survey, only two were identified in 
Auburn. All those identified in Placer County have sponsors that 
will assist these individuals whenever possible. Just know that 
Placer County is doing a good job helping the homeless Vets in our 
area. Our local American Legion Post also helps our veterans, not 
just the homeless ones.   
 
At the time of writing this article, I have been out of state for 
some time without the reference materials I maintain in my home 
office. Remember, if you have any questions regarding Veterans 
matters, do not hesitate to contact me by telephone or e-mail. I 
will endeavor to answer all inquiries.   
 
In closing, let me remind everyone to keep our active-duty service 
men and women throughout the world in your prayers, especially 
those in harm's way. May their mission be successful, allowing for 
a safe return to their loved ones. Keep smiling and thank you for 
your time in reading this article. God Bless America. 
 
Rudy Pelzman 
Chairman, Veterans Service Committee 
E-mail:    laketahoe@att.net 
Cellphone: (916) 316-1530
 
 

LEADING KNIGHTS CORNER 

Hello members. Summer is over, and fall will soon be 
here with the turning of leaves and cool nights. Thank 
you to those of you who have turned in your pigs. I 
hope you have picked up an empty pig to fill again. 
Please keep them coming, as we are about $1000 
toward our goal now. Keep up the good work. I am 
sorry that no one stayed after the brunch for the pig 
races. We will try again on another Sunday afternoon 
with a potluck dinner to follow after the races. If you 
want information on the races, you can ask Kathy or me 
when you see us at the Lodge. Please come and 
participate in the fun. With your help, we can raise a 
good sum of money for the kids supported by our Major 
Project. Also, don't forget to make reservations for the 
October 22nd "Touch of Italy" dinner. We will have a 
table of raffle gifts that night, and the money goes to 
our Piggy Bank Fund. I hope to see all of you that night. 
 
Fraternally, 
Bob Souza, Leading Knight 
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 01 Hobson, Vickie  

 02 Johnson, Eugene  

 03 Irwin, Larry 

 03 Palmer, John T 

 04 Barrett, Mike 

 04 Breedlove, Harold T 

 05 Brady, Patrick R 

 05 White, Dennis L 

 06 Clement, Susan J 

 06 Manley, Warren 

 07 Roeder, Robert 

 08 Pelc, Bruno 

 09 Morford, Alan B 

 09 Morgan, William G 

 09 Pelzman, Rudolph 'Rudy' 

 09 Wilson, Stephen T 

 10 Bouris, Janice M 

 10 Johnson, Roger 

 11 Vogel, Eugene 

 12 Gubbels, John A 

 12 Klingler, Charles 

 12 Whitney, Linda 

 13 Bradbury, Courtland D 

 14 Huntington, Robert C 

 15 Cunningham, Ray 

 15 Hamilton, Donald R 

 15 Whitaker, Don 

 18 Bielski, Michael G 

 18 Kinnear, James Bill 

 18 Martinez, Manny 

 19 Capik, Mark S 

 19 Gardiner, Donald L 

 19 MacDonald, Kent 

 20 O'Reilly, Richard H 

 21 Cain, Robert N 

 22 Borba, Rodney 

 22 Lipsmeyer, Larry 

 23 Waikel, Patricia E 

 24 Kent, Tim 

 24 Leimbach, Louis 

 25 Fairfield, Alvin G 

 25 Fincher, Floyd 

 25 Jepsen, Art 

 26 Ramos, George A 

 27 Cowper, James H 'Jim' 

 27 Means, Ruth 

 28 Lambert, James H 

 29 Davidson, Howard 

 30 Gregory, Justin D 

 31 Becerra, George J 

 31 Farinha, Ernest J 

 31 Madeiros, John A 

 
 

Dinners for Fire Victims 
 

 
 
Saturday, 9/17, after volunteering to work a memorial 
service, Pat Hall, Peggy Word, Courtney, and Lisa Haynes 
made 50 lunches consisting of a sandwich, pasta salad, and a 
Brownie to donate to the fire victims and first responders of 
the Mosquito Fire. Gold Country Cares, a nonprofit 
organization, handled the distribution of the meals. 
 
Then again, on Monday, 9/19, Pat Hall, Ron Hall, Peggy Word, 
and Lisa Haynes volunteered to cook and make 90 dinners 
which consisted of Roasted Chicken, Mashed Potatoes, Corn, 
and a Roll with Butter. Gold Country Cares again came by in 
the pouring rain to pick up and distribute them. 
 
A BIG THANK YOU TO ALL OF THEM and Chef Scott, who 
helped organize the food used in the meals. This shows the 
community our Elk Lodge Cares. 
 



 

  

LODGE BYLAWS 

Auburn Lodge Bylaws are available on line at 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691 

A user name and password are required, and access through this link 

is restricted to Lodge members only.  Members who don't yet have a 

password may register by giving their membership number and 

name to Grand Lodge online 

at:    http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 
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LODGE CLEAN UP REMINDER 
 
Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st 
Wednesday each month at 9:00 am. The 
next one is on October 5th.  
 

In September, we did some general 
cleanup inside & outside, cleaned and 
dusted bar area, dusted all fans, cleaned 
kitchen, cleaned & dusted windows, 
cleaned bar, vacuumed carpets cleaned 
coffee bar area, cleaned margarita 
machine, cleaned the bar stools and bar 
front and much, much more.  
 
The Lodge would like to thank the 
members that worked in September,  
PER Dick Robart, Ron Bailey, Tom 
Eastman, Dan Sokol, Gary Cox, Kent 
Kirby, Mike Cronan, Bryan Johnson, John 
Gubbels and Mark Sandoval. 
 
Turnout was better but we can use a lot 
more. PLEASE come out and give us a 
hand next time.  
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
 
NOTE I shut off our land line only use the 
cell number 
 
530-906-1945 cell or text 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
 

 
Linda Simmons, bulletin editor, had a knee replacement on September 9th. 
 
Ellis Smith broke his hip.  
 
Diane Campbell had hip surgery. 
 
We have Elks family and friends affected by the Mosquito Fire in Foresthill 
and surrounding areas.  Keep all the people in your thoughts and prayers.   
 

Lodge of Sorrow 
 
Marvin Cornett passed away August 17, 2022, at age 101. His wife Eloyce 
(also a Veteran) passed in 2017. There will be full military services for both of 
them at the Sacramento National Cemetery in Dixon on October 21, 2022, at 
2:30. All are welcome. 
 
Irv Eastman passed away September 4th at age 100. Services are planned for 
October 8th at St Theresa Church in Auburn. 
 
Eugene (Gene) Henggeler, Past Exalted Ruler and Past Lodge Treasurer 
passed away on September 17th. There will be an Elks Memorial Service for 
Gene at 12 noon, October 21st at the Auburn Lodge. 
 
Remember to let me know if you hear of any sickness or distress and good 
news is always welcome also. 
 
530-392-0523 
jimdarnell538@gmail.com 
 
Fraternally, 
Jim Darnell 
Sickness & Distress & Good News 
Lecturing Knight 
 

Sickness and Distress 
 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691
http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm
mailto:lib.dick.robart@gmail.com
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RV CLUB NEWS 
 

We are about done with this year's RV Rallies. We have one more, which is Oceano at the Oceano Elks Lodge. 
We started our year in May at Lodi. Beautiful Park and great weather. We had seven rigs and enjoyed dinners 
provided by the club. We had tours to wineries, old town Lodi, bike trails, and relaxation. We also welcomed two 
couples as new members. Keep 'em coming! 
The month of June found us in Chico, with perfect weather and a great park. Brenda and Harold did a fantastic 
job putting together Mexican Festivities and food. We visited the Chico Elks Lodge on Friday night and boogied to 
a great band! Chico is a large busy town with many happening activities! 
July, we had 12 rigs for fun and food at the Petaluma Elks Lodge. This outing had an online sign-up, and it worked 
out great. Lovey and Ed Crumb stepped up at the last minute, took on the job of Trail Bosses. and did a fantastic 
job. We had heavy hors d'oeuvres the first night and enjoyed the meals served at the Lodge the other nights. Lots 
to see and do in Petaluma. 
 Cruising down the river, well, not quite, but next to the Sacramento River area we went. Sugar Barge RV Park in 
the Delta was our August Trip. We had another new member couple show up. Jack and Linda Meylink were our 
Trail Bosses, and we had a great turnout! We had dinner at the Rusty Porthole one night, and Jack and Linda put 
on a BBQ with all the fixings one night. Lots of fun and getting to know one another. 
In September, we found ourselves in beautiful, smoke-free Paradise. After days of awful smoke and heat in 
Auburn, we drove into the "first of Autumn Days" and no smoke in Paradise. Since we could not get a trail boss, 
the McCoys, the Arnolds, and the Bischoffs volunteered to take on activities. We had a delicious chicken dinner 
with all the fixings on our first night. We had the Mayor of Paradise, Steve Crowder, and his lovely wife, Lori, as 
our dinner guests. After dinner, Mayor Crowley spoke to us about the tragedy of the Paradise Fire. The town is 
still rebuilding and doing a great job of it! On Tuesday at Happy Hour, we all played a competitive game of Bean 
Bag Toss. The McCoys kept us screaming and yelling in a very spirited game. Rick Sutherland was the grand 
winner, with the prize being a big jug of Jelly Bellys. As with all our breakfasts, we enjoyed muffins, fresh fruit, 
yogurts, hard-boiled eggs, and our eye-openers, Bloody Marys, mimosas, and coffee. We planned another Senior 
Game at 2 pm on Wednesday after a continental breakfast. We all gathered at Arnolds RV for a competitive game 
of Ladder Golf. We ended up with two ladies battling for winner. Nancy Link ended in first place, winning a 
cocktail mixing set, Jody Sutherland came in next to win a bottle of wine, and unbelievably, Linda Arnold came in 
to win a bottle of wine. Dinner followed at the Lodge again. Thursday's game was an LCR Dice Game hosted by 
the Bischoff's at 3 pm. Ron Harmon won game one and took the money prize, with Rick Sutherland winning game 
two and pocketing the prize. Dinner was at the Lodge again. 
 
For the past few months, the AUBURN ELKS RV CLUB has worked hard to keep the club going, get new 
members, get Trail Bosses to volunteer, and find good and affordable things to do and suitable rally sites. I find 
the only thing we must improve upon is getting Trail Bosses. 
  
Please attend the RV Club meeting scheduled for October 28, 2022, at 5 pm at the Auburn Elks Lodge. There 
may be some changes coming down the pike. We need your input. 
  
Thank you, 
Linda Arnold 
Rally Master 
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P0OL TOURNAMENT AUGUST 

Aug 3rd  
1st   Wayne Helley  
2nd  Rick DeKnoop  
3rd   Bill Costa  
Attendees: 
Nancy Cremarosa, Roger Imsdahl  
Gary Hubbard, Mike Cosby  
 
Aug 10th 
1st   Gary Hubbard  
2nd   Roger Imsdahl  
3rd   Chuck Cooper  
Attendees: 
Mike Cosby, Nancy Cremarosa  
Wayne Helley, Rick deKnoop  
 
Aug 17th 
1st   Rick deKnoop  
2nd   Chuck Cooper  
3rd   Nancy Cremarosa  
Attendees: 
Mike Cosby. Ron Ruskauff  
Manny Martinez, Roger Imsdahl  
Bill Costa, Wayne Helley  
 
Aug 24th 
1stl  Roger Imsdahl  
2hd   Chuck Cooper  
3rd   Don Council  
Attendees: 
Rick deKnoop  
Manny Martinez  
Mike Cosby  
Bill Costa  
 
Aug 31st 
1st   Rick deKnoop  
2nd   Mike Cosby  
3rd   Chuck Cooper  
Attendees: 
Bill Costa, Nancy Cremarosa  
Don Council, Roger Imsdahl  
Manny Martinez  

 

 

Shuffle Board Results 
 
August 3rd 
1st place Barbara Hewitt/MIDGET 
2nd place Sally Imsdahl/Maureen Borg 
3rd place Mabel Schuettge/Ellen Whitty 
 
August 10th 
1st place Julie Pollock 
2nd place Sally Imsdahl/Glenda Cooper 
3rd place Kris Cosby/ Maureen Borg 
 
August 17th 
1st place 
Glenda Cooper/Sue Kirk 
2nd place 
Julie Pollock/Ellen Whitty 
3rd place 
Mabel Sçhuettge/Maureen Borg 
 
August 24 
1st place The Brat/Julie Pollock 
2nd place Ann Council/ Glenda Cooper 
3rd place Kris Cosby/Ellen Whitty 
 
August 31 
1st place Glenda Cooper/Kris Cosby 
2nd place Maureen Borg/Ellen Whitty 
3rd place Julie Pollock/Joyce Costa 

 

 



 

  

ADVERTISING RATES: 
MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 members monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 

Contact Linda Simmons 530-887-1638 

 
 

LODGE CLEAN UP REMINDER 
 
Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st Wednesday each 
month at 9:00 am. The next one is on October 5th.  
 

In September, we did some general cleanup inside & outside, 
cleaned and dusted bar area, dusted all fans, cleaned kitchen, 
cleaned & dusted windows, cleaned bar, vacuumed carpets 
cleaned coffee bar area, cleaned margarita machine, cleaned 
the bar stools and bar front and much, much more.  
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members that worked in 
September,  PER Dick Robart, Ron Bailey, Tom Eastman, Dan 
Sokol, Gary Cox, Kent Kirby, Mike Cronan, Bryan Johnson, John 
Gubbels and Mark Sandoval. 
 
Turnout was better but we can use a lot more. PLEASE come 
out and give us a hand next time.  
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
 
NOTE I shut off our land line only use the cell number 
 
530-906-1945 cell or text 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
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Auburn Elks Lodge 1691 Scholarships for 2022-2023 
 
This year there are two scholarships for seniors graduating in 
the Spring of 2023.  The scholarship applications will be 
available beginning October 12, 2022. 
 
Seniors must send an email requesting an application to 
James Harris at jnvtoad@att.net.  Applicants must indicate 
for which scholarship they are applying.  However, seniors 
can apply for both.  Applicants will receive one or both 
applications by email.  
  
WIL THOMAS EDUCATIONAL SCHOLARSHIP 
This is the fourth year for the Wil Thomas Educational 
Scholarship.  This scholarship’s value is $1000.00 and is for 
family members of past or present members of the Auburn 
Elks Lodge.  It is offered to seniors who plan to attend a 
university, college, or vocational school in the Fall of 2023.  
 
CLIFFORD LOOBY SCHOLARSHIP 
This is the seventeenth year that the Looby Scholarship has 
been offered to graduating seniors planning to attend a 
university or college in the Fall of 2023.  The value of this 
scholarship is $1250.00. The senior must be a child, 
stepchild, or grandchild of an active Elk in Auburn Lodge 
1691.  Previous winners of this scholarship have graduated 
from high schools  in California (last year), Nevada, Oregon, 
and Washington. 
Questions regarding either scholarship should be directed to 
James Harris at jnvtoad@att.net.  Again, applications will be 
available beginning October 12, 2022, and must be returned 
(POSTMARKED) by February 28, 2023. 
 
Participants will receive the results of the competition in 
March 2023.    
 
 

mailto:lib.dick.robart@gmail.com
mailto:jnvtoad@att.net
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